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Rabbit Class    
Our Project this half term is:      
By the Sea
This half term....
With the sun hopefully shining the children are set to enjoy an engaging and exciting project. As with all our projects, we will begin by talking with the children about their existing knowledge as well as possible lines of development for this project.  We have already started planning our class visit to Felixstowe beach!
By the Sea 
In our classroom we will have two different role play focuses this half term.  The role play will begin as travel agents, focusing on acting out real life situations, using travel brochures, maps and having a selection of postcards and leaflet templates for the children to use.  Then after our visit to the seaside we will be changing the role play to an ice cream parlour which will develop their verbal communication.  In literacy we are going to be reading stories linked to the sea, including; ‘The Rainbow Fish’, ‘The Snail and the Whale’ and ‘The Lighthouse Keepers Lunch’.  The children will use their experiences of the seaside to write seaside poetry and after our visit to the beach the children will write their own recounts and postcards.  We will spend two weeks researching pirates and writing our own message in a bottle.  In maths they will be developing their knowledge of shape by sorting and creating 2D and 3D seaside and costal shapes and making pirate maps using directional language.  Rabbit class will continue to practise their skills in addition and subtraction in different contexts, both written number problems and practical activities.  In understanding of the world, the children will use resources to find out what the seasides were like in the past and compare them to seaside’s now.  Rabbit class will also be conducting experiments to find the best materials to build a pirate ship and we will make ice lollies and explore the changes that happen when water freezes.  With summer approaching we will talk with the children about sun and beach safety, e.g. wearing sun cream/sunhats and making sure we drink lots of water.  As artists we will be creating observational drawings and water paintings of the seaside as well as focusing on the artist H. Matisse and his work ‘The Snail’.  In PE we will be outside learning skills and techniques for summer games.
How can you help at home?

Literacy: We are particularly focusing on handwriting with all the children making sure that the letter formation is correct, and children take pride in the presentation of their work. This term we will focus on learning diagraphs/trigraphs and reading and writing words with these sounds in them. Children will continue to practise writing sentences using finger spaces, full stops and capital letters, and most importantly trying to become more independent. Please read regularly with your child at home and record any reading in their reading record.  We ask that you spend at least 5 minutes a day on reading and start to ask questions to your child about what they have read to ensure understanding. For example, who was your favourite character and why? What happened after...?
Mathematics: This half term we will be regularly practising counting in 5s, reciting the doubles and halves, naming 3d shapes and solving practical problems with all our Maths knowledge such as ‘Jasper planted 5 seeds in one patch and he planted the same amount in another patch, how many seeds did Jasper plant altogether?’
Useful Information – Just to remind you…
· P.E. for Rabbit class will still be on a Wednesday and Friday afternoon. Please clearly name all clothing

· Please remember to write down any ‘WOW achievements’ for our wow board. If you ever run out post it notes, please ask for more!

· We aim to access the outdoor environment every day, therefore please send your child in with a named coat (if necessary) and a named sunhat. Please ensure children are covered in sun cream during Summer.  
Please do not hesitate to come and see us if you have any questions or concerns, our door is always open! 
Thank you   
Mrs Duncan and Miss Garland
